
SANTA CRUZ POLICE DEPARTMENT
155 Center Street, Santa Cruz, CA 95060

MEDIA RELEASE

DATE/TIME: August 5, 2013 LOCATION: 2015 Mission Street

TOPIC: Homicide Arrests CASE NUMBER: 13S-06369

INFORMATION:

The Santa Cruz Police Department announces the arrest of 3 individuals for the shooting on Friday August 2, 2013 
along Mission Street.  Arrested and booked into Santa Cruz County Jail were: 
 
Marcus Bates, 22 yrs – Aptos, CA resident 
Homicide 
Gang Enhancement 
Use of a Firearm Enhancement 
 
Michael Bates, 18 yrs – Aptos, CA resident 
Homicide 
Gang Enhancement 
 
Marisa Arroyo, 18 yrs – Santa Cruz, CA resident 
Accessory to Commit Homicide 
Gang Enhancement 
Destruction of Evidence 
 
The victim has been identified as  
 
Alejandro Garcia Sanchez, 31 yrs – Watsonville, CA resident 
 
Detectives have been working non-stop around the clock since the shooting to develop and follow up on 
information.  One of the motives we are investigating is an ongoing feud between Marcus Bates and Alejandro 
Sanchez that stemmed from their involvement in rival street gangs.  Bates and Sanchez are documented 
members of rival street gangs.  Both worked together at a Santa Cruz business and had previous disputes in their 
workplace.   
 
On Friday night, a confrontation occurred as the two parties happened upon each other traveling on Mission 
Street.  There were three vehicles involved in the confrontation; a silver Honda Accord, silver Chevy Impala and a 
black Honda Civic.  The confrontation turned to gunfire as shots were exchanged between the occupants of the 
vehicles while they traveled northbound on Mission Street.  Two of the three vehicles were hit with gunfire.   
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A team of technicians from the Department of Justice Crime Lab assisted in the collection and documentation of 
evidence found along the Mission Street corridor.  This included evidence items such as vehicle fragments and 
bullets.   
 
Both suspect vehicles have been recovered and impounded by detectives.  The vehicles will be processed by 
detectives with the assistance of technicians from the Department of Justice Crime Labs.   
Detectives are continuing to canvass the Mission Street area for any other bullets, fragments or bullet-strike 
locations.  If you believe you have found one of these on your property please call our Investigations Unit at (831) 
420-5820.   
 
The Police Department would like to thank the numerous businesses who shared their video footage with us.  
Many business owners and managers returned to the shops in the early morning hours to retrieve video footage 
for our Detectives.  Your assistance was integral to our ability to solve this case so quickly.   

For additional information, contact: Deputy Chief Steve Clark Phone:  (831) 420-5815

To Leave ANONYMOUS information regarding this incident, please call our TIP LINE (831) 420-5995 or use our mobile 
iPhone and Android App
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